I live near the activity centre and my family have used the centre for over 36 years.

I am a member of the local O.1.R. badminton group and we use the centre on a weekly basis.
As a retired teacher the weekly badminton games help keep me fit as does simply being able
to walk to the centre. Meeting fellow players is also good for mental health as its get you out
of the house, especially when your are retired.

If you transfer the centre this valuable asset will just disappear. Our O.1.R. badminton group
will fold/stop as there are no other courts in Troon. In our group,over 20 citizens will have
their weekly dose of pleasure snuffed.

Troon is poorly serviced by buses and not everyone in the area has access to cars. Locals who
currently use the centre will be at a loss.

| am asking you to simply put any transfer proposals straight into the bin.

O.1.R. Badminton group



